August 23, 2021

Mr. Jeffery P. Foltz Federal Reserve Board Renovation Renovation@frb.gov

Ms. Patti Kuhn Babin Quinn Evans Architects pbabin@quinnevans.com

FROM:

Richard Busch, Member, Historic Preservation Subcommittee,

Committee of 100 on the Federal City

SUBJECT:

Federal Reserve Board Project - MOA for Final Review

Dear Mr. Foltz and Ms. Babin:

Thank you for this opportunity for a final review of the proposed Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) on the Federal Reserve Board's proposed renovation and building project.

The Committee of 100 is pleased to see the attention given to, and the endorsement of, its recommendations early on for the creation of a website, virtual tour, and brochure. We understand that the Federal Reserve Board (FRB) will develop and maintain a public website which will include virtual tours of significant spaces in its Eccles and FRB -East Buildings, along with illustrated content about the buildings' history, and the architects and landscape architects who created these spaces. Further, we appreciate the Board's inclusion of exterior signage directing the public to the website.

We endorse the Board's provision in the MOA to submit draft content of the website, brochure, and signage to the State Historic Preservation Officer for review and comment.

Thank you for this opportunity to participate with other Consulting Parties in the Section 106 Review on the project.

Richard Busch

Representative designated by the Committee of 100 on this project

Rbusch`1520@aol.com

Inhad J. Bush